
  
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

VILLAGE OF NEW PALTZ 
NYS OFFICE OF COMMUNITY RENEWAL 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PROGRAM FUNDS 
PROJECT #793PR131-23 

 
The Village of New Paltz is undertaking a NYS Office of Community Renewal Small Cities Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Project.  NYS CDBG Grant Project #793PR131-23 in the amount of 
$857,550 is being used to replace sanitary sewer lines and manholes in order to comply with a NYSDEC Order 
on Consent.   
 
In accordance with the CDBG Citizen Participation requirements, a public hearing is being held in order to 
review the performance and status of activities and to identify future Community Development activities for the 
Small Cities CDBG Program.  This second hearing is in addition to a public hearing that was held during 
development of this project prior to submission of the Small Cities CDBG application.  At this hearing the 
Village will review the amount of project #793PR131-23 CDBG funds that were available, provide a listing of 
activities that were undertaken with CDBG funds, the amount of CDBG funds made available for activities that 
benefit the LMI National Objective and progress towards program goals and objectives as outlined in the 
original application.  
 
Interested citizens are invited to attend this hearing on March 12, 2025 at 7:15 PM at the New Paltz Village 
Hall, Large Meeting Room, 25 Plattekill Avenue, New Paltz, New York 12561. Citizens may submit views at 
the hearing or in written form to Tim Rogers, Mayor, New Paltz Village Hall, 25 Plattekill Avenue, New Paltz, 
New York 12561. 
 
The Village provides alternative means of participating in this hearing. Interested persons can participate via 
Zoom at: 
 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86094807712?pwd=0fLSu8Q8FAERJzzeTz8VVA2GYtv7Fe.1 
 
or by telephone Dial-in: +1 646 558 8656 US (New York) | Meeting ID: 860 9480 7712 | Passcode: 256517.   
 
The Village Board meeting can be viewed on the Village Youtube channel at this link: 
 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCwFFe8fJSmBzh10DPOy0btQ 
 
The Village of New Paltz will make every effort to ensure that the public hearing is accessible to persons with 
disabilities. If special accommodations are needed for persons with disabilities, those with hearing impairments, 
or those in need of translation from English, those individuals should contact Village Mayor Tim Rogers, 
Village Hall, 25 Plattekill Avenue, New Paltz, New York 12561 845-255-0130 or by email at 
clerk@villageofnewpaltz.org at least one week in advance of the hearing date to allow for necessary 
arrangements. 
 
Citizens may submit views at the hearing or in written form to Tim Rogers, Mayor, New Paltz Village Hall, 25 
Plattekill Avenue, New Paltz, New York 12561. 
 

Financial assistance for this activity is made possible by a grant from the: 
New York State Homes & Community Renewal 

Office of Community Renewal 
Small Cities Community Development Block Grant Program 

mailto:assistant@villageofnewpaltz.org

